DEPARTMENT OF COMPUTER APPLICATION
M E S ASMABI COLLEGE, P. VEMBALLUR

REPORT ON ALUMNI INTERACTION

PROGRAMME HIGHLIGHTS:
Date and venue - 30 January 2024, Auditorium

Programme Co-ordinator : Nasiya PM (Assistant Professor, Department of
Computer Application)

Student Co-ordinator : Adhanul Safwan (Il BCA)

Time :11.30 AM

As part of the association inauguration of BCA department namely
"Inspiresphere”, an alumni interaction was held between students and the chief
guest, aiming to share knowledge and build strong relationship between the
students and alumni, on 30/1/2024 at 11.30 am. The program coordinator was
Nasiya P.M (Assistant Professor, BCA) and the student coordinator was Adhanul
Safwan (111 BCA). The chief guest was Athul Mithran. The program started with a

welcome speech by Jabin T. H (Head of BCA department).



The chief guest Athul Mithran, who is an alumni, was a student in the
first BCA batch of M.E.S. ASMABI College in 2013-16. He did work as an
Assistant Professor in our college in 2019. Currently he works as a Senior
Computer Scientist at the Artic University of Norway. He shared his experience as
a student in our college and motivated the students towards their goal. He
explained about his experience as a Computer Scientist and as a Scientific
Engineering for EU and National Funded projects and also about his current
project which he is working on, which is a device which helps doctors in

monitoring and aiding patient’s with migraine.

He advised the students to make right decisions and utilize their time
by engaging themselves in fruitful activities which could contribute to ones future
activities. He emphasized the need for commitment, involvement and passion to
finish their task within the period of time. Further, he insisted the students to
upgrade their knowledge, based on student’s interested area for improving their

ability related to the current trends.

Towards the end there was an interactive session, with the alumni
answering various queries raised by the students. Finally the program ended with a

vote of thanks by the coordinator Nasiya PM. Overall it was a wonderful event.









